								June 3, 2020
The governing body met in regular session at 7:30 p.m., June 3, 2020 in the council room.  Mayor Joe Mitchell and council members Alice Lackey, Kylee Luckeroth, Mike Stallbaumer, Jim Mitchell, Ray Shinn and Steve Bennett were present.  Also present were City Administrator Matt Rehder, Jim Reitz, Charity Henry and Erik Ganstrom and reporter Matt Diehl.  

Mike Stallbaumer moved and Kylee Luckeroth seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the May 20, 2020 council meeting.  Alice Lackey, Kylee Luckeroth, Mike Stallbaumer, Ray Shinn and Steve Bennett voted aye, while Jim Mitchell abstained as he was not present at that meeting.

Ray Shinn moved and Alice Lackey seconded a motion to approve Appropriation Ordinance No. 1388, paying all bills.  All six voted aye.

Jim Mitchell moved and Steve Bennett seconded a motion to approve Resolution 06032020, Waiving of K.S.A. 75-1120a GAAP resolution.  All six voted aye.

A street closing request form was submitted from Valerie Scott, for a Parent Planned Prom to be held July 11, 2020 from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. to be held on Main Street from 3rd to 6th Street.  Jim Mitchell moved and Kylee Luckeroth seconded a motion to approve the street closing request.  All six voted aye.

Drew Conwell, Park and Rec Director, was present to speak on the opening of the Seneca Aquatic Center.  

Mike Stallbaumer moved and Alice Lackey seconded a motion to open the pool after June 15, 2020.  Swim Lessons and concessions will be discussed at the June 17, 2020 council meeting.

At 8:20 p.m., Jim Mitchell moved and Ray Shinn second a motion to go into executive session for attorney-client privilege and contract negotiations to include Mayor, council, Matt Rehder and Erik Ganstrom for 20 minutes until 8:40 p.m.  All six voted aye. 

At 8:40 p.m., Alice Lackey moved and Jim Mitchell seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting.  All six voted aye.
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